2021 REGULAR MEETING

A regular meeting of the Duryea Borough Council was held remotely on the Zoom platform on January
19, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. with Council President Jeffrey Bauman, presiding.

After a pledge to the flag, a roll cali was taken: (5} council members present-McGlynn, Hanczyc absent.
Mayor Moss was in attendance. With a quorum present, the meeting continued.

Motion by Rowlands, second by Gromelski that all correspondence be accepted, action be taken where
necessary and placed on file. Roll Call (5) ves.

Motion by Tonte, second by Ameika that all bills, wages, salaries and commissions be paid when funds
are available. Roll Call (5} yes.

Motion by Rowlands, second by Tonte that all reports be accepted, action be taken where necessary
and placed on file. Roll Call (5} yes.

Motion by Ameika, second by Rowlands to release Martin Hanczyc from his 2020 tax duplicate and
authorize him to collect the 2021 Property Tax. Roll Call {5) yes.

Motion by Ameika, second by Gromelski to adopt Resolution 2021-1 which sets the Contribution Rate
of 0% faor the Police Pension Fund. Roll Call {5) yes.

Motion by Tonte, second by Rowlands to appoint the following part-time police officers for the month
of February 2021, as necessary for the general welfare, health, and safety of the public:

Fredmonski, Dunn, Giles, Wall, Martinez. Roll Call {5) yes.

Motion by Ameika, second by Gromelski to appoint Prociak and Associates as the independent auditor

1o compiete the 2020 DCED annuai audit. Roii cali (5) yes.
Motion by Ameika, second by Tonte to the four (4) year Collective Bargaining Agreement between Duryea
Borough and the Duryea Police Department. Roll call (5) yes.
Motion by Gromelski, second by Ameika to extend the due date for the annual 2021 Garbage Stickers to

February 28, 2021. Roll call {5).

Public Comment:

....mJeffrey Bauman thanked Emergency Services, staff and council members during the potential ..
flooding during the Christmas holiday. Thanked the Betterment Committee and Mayor Moss
for the Christmas trees and lights around town. Thanked the Street Department for taking care
of the recent snow. Announced that it is an election year and there are three {3} council seats
and the Mayor’s position open.

With no further business to transact, the chair entertained a motion to adjourn. First by Rowlands,

second by Tonte to adjourn at 6:47 P.M.
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